FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the following information from Leicester City Council.
I was hoping you could provide me with the information below:

I would like to request the amount of money Leicester City Council has spent on tea and biscuits for meetings between January 1, 2018 and October 29, 2022.

I would be grateful if you could give me a breakdown of the amount spent on tea and biscuits for each of the years, including 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 and up to the end of October for 2022.

I would also be grateful if you could give me a breakdown on the specific brands that have been purchased and for which meetings they have been purchased for.

Please provide the information in the form of a word/excel document over email.


The Council makes such provision only in limited circumstances in accordance with a hospitality policy that was approved in 2016 and remains in force. This states the following:

· Food and drinks including tea and coffee will not be provided for any meeting, conference, seminar or training event which involves only council employees and/or members.

· Tea and coffee may be provided for those meetings, conferences, seminars or training events which involve external invitees such that not to do so would be seen as unprofessional and unwelcoming on the part of the Council. 

· Provision of food in addition to beverages, may be provided for those meetings, conferences, seminars or training events which involve a number of external invitees if the length and nature of the event is such that it would be appropriate, for example formal launch events, awards ceremonies, all-day conferences, breakfast briefings and events with high profile guests. This provision must have approval of the relevant Head of Service or Director.

In terms of any spend on food and beverages, this information simply isn’t held in a reportable format.  Each service area/team within the Council would need to trawl through accounts/invoices etc. to establish any spend on said items over the 4 year period requested.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for Local Authorities is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending 2.5 working days in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the data. In respect of this question, the Council estimates that to identify, retrieve and extract the requested information would vastly exceed the prescribed limit under the Act.
Therefore, your request will not be processed further.  If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
